
  

 

Cathedral Basilica of Saints Peter and Paul 
And the Shrine of Saint Katharine Drexel 

18th Street and Benjamin Franklin Parkway, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 
 

Most Reverend Nelson P®rez, Archbishop of Philadelphia 

Parish Mission Statement 
 

As a vibrant Roman Catholic community  
in Center City, the Cathedral Parish Serves  
all those who come to the Mother Church  

of the Archdiocese of Philadelphia. We profess  
our Catholic Faith, minister to others  
and welcome all, as founded on the Word  
of God and the celebration of the Sacraments  
of Jesus Christ, our Lord and Savior. 

 
Adopted by the Parish Council, April 5, 2016 

Reverend Gerald Dennis Gill 
Rector and Pastor 

 

Reverend Monsignor Arthur E. Rodgers 
Rector Emeritus 

 

Reverend Matthew K. Biedrzycki 
Parochial Vicar 

 

Reverend Monsignor Louis A. DôAddezio 
Priest in Residence 

 

Deacon Epifanio de Jesus 

 

Sister Eleanor McCann, R.S.M. 
Pastoral Associate 

 

Sister Mary Luchia, P.V.M.I 
Parish Evangelization 

 

Charlene Angelini 
Director of Cathedral Parish Music 

 

Mark Loria 
Principal Organist 

 

Edward J. Specht IV  
Coordinator of Religious Education 

 
The Cathedral Shop is open 

Wed. 10:30 AM - 2:00 PM / Sat. 11:00 AM - 5:15 PM 
Sun. 10:30 AM - 6:30 PM / 215-665-9032 

Parish Office Hours: Monday to Friday 8:30 AM to 4:30 PM (lunch break 12:00 PM - 1:00 PM) 
1723 Race Street, Philadelphia, PA 19103 Å 215-561-1313 Å Fax: 215-561-1580                                                       

www.cathedralphila.org Å info@cathedralphila.org 
Shrine of Saint Katharine Drexel  https://www.saintkatharinedrexelshrine.com/  

MASS SCHEDULE 
 

Sunday:   5:15 PM Anticipated Mass on Saturday 
  8:00 AM, 9:30 AM, 11:00 AM in Basilica 
      12:30 PM Spanish in Cathedral Chapel 
  Santa Misa en espa¶ol, en la Capilla 
  6:30 PM in Basilica 
 

Weekdays:  7:15 AM, 12:05 PM in Cathedral Chapel 
 

Saturdays:  12:05 PM in Cathedral Chapel 
 

Holy Days:  See website 

 
SACRAMENT OF PENANCE SCHEDULE 

 

Sunday:    9:00 AM and 5:30 PM in Basilica 
  12:00 PM (espa¶ol) en la Capilla 
 

Weekdays:  11:30 AM in Basilica 
 

Saturday:    4:15  PM in Basilica 
 
Please contact the Parish Office to arrange for the: 

 

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM AND MARRIAGE, 
SACRAMENT OF THE ANOINTING OF THE SICK, 

AND HOLY COMMUNION OF THE SICK  
AND HOMEBOUND 

Cathedral Basilica of Saints Peter & Paul 
@CathedralPhila 

May 31, 2020 

 

http://cathedralphila.org/
mailto:info@cathedralphila.org
https://www.saintkatharinedrexelshrine.com/
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May 30, Saturday, Easter      
               Weekday 
12:05   Stephen  M. Antol 
 5:15   Florence Ward 
 
 

May 31  Pentecost Sunday                

   8:00     For the People of the Parish 
   9:30     James D. Dalessandro 
11:00     John Shoughnessy 
12:30      Fernando y Emma Gir·n 
  6:30      Lena Quici 
 

Jun 01, Monday, Weekday 
             The Blessed Virgin Mary   
(Ninth Week in Ordinary Time) 
  7:15  Helen Elder King 
12:05 Mary Harvey 

Jun 02, Tuesday, Weekday 
  SS. Marcelinus & Peter 
  7:15  Rudulph C. DiGiovanni  
12:05  Steve Demarco 
 
 

Jun 03 Wednesday, Weekday 
 St. Charles Lwanga and 
 Companions 
  7:15  William Bair, Sr. 
12:05  Chico Guzm§n Family 
 
 

 

Jun 04, Thursday, Weekday 
  7:15   For the Intentions entrusted 
   to St. Katharine Drexel 
12:05   Steven Demarco 
    

Jun 05,  Friday, Weekday 
  St. Boniface 
  7:15  William Bair, Sr. 
12:05  Paul Franzen 
 
  

Jun 06, Saturday, Weekday 
 St. Norbert 
12:05  Christopher Blake 
  5:15  Jamie Panetta 
 
 

Jun 07  The Most Holy Trinity 
 Sunday                

   8:00     For the People of the Parish 
   9:30     Anna Pace-Atchick 
11:00    Edith Brown 
12:30      Eduviges Rodr²guez 
  6:30      Joel Cohen 

Pentecost Sunday 
Sunday, May 31, 2020 

 

R. Alleluia, alleluia 
ñCome, Holy Spirit, fill the hearts of your faithful 
and kindle in them the fire of your loveò. JN. 7: 37-39 

 

Dear Parishioners, 
 
Today is the Solemnity of Pentecost!  Easter Time comes to a close today with the 
promised outpouring of God, the Holy Spirit, upon all the members of the Church.  
The Holy Spiritðthe Spirit of the Risen Lordðgives birth to the mission of Christ 
in the hearts of all who believe.  Our primary response to the mission of Christ in 
the world is our personal holiness, living out the Christian life with the help of the 
Gifts and Fruits of the Holy Spirit.  As we move out of the isolation of COVID-
19, let us do so with a new seriousness about our love for God and our service to 
neighbor.  Let us allow the Holy Spirit to truly renew our lives and help us to be 
his witnesses in the world.  Come, Holy Spirit! 
 
This is the Collect for Mass for the Solemnity of Pentecost.  Please add it to your 
prayers today. 
 
 O God, who by the mystery of todayôs great feast 
 sanctify your whole Church in every people and nation, 
 pour out, we pray, the gifts of the Holy Spirit 
 across the face of the earth 
 and, with the divine grace that was at work 
 when the Gospel was first proclaimed, 
 fill now once more the hearts of believers. 
 Through our Lord Jesus Christ, your Son. 
 Who lives and reigns with you 
          in the unity of the Holy Spirit, 
      one God, for ever and ever. Amen. 
       
 Archbishop Perez has announced the resumption of the public celebration 
of Holy Mass beginning next Saturday morning, June 6, 2020, in the Archdiocese 
of Philadelphia.  We rejoice in the long awaited end to our Eucharistic fast                  
imposed on us with the necessary precautions due to the COVID-19.  Next                   
Saturday, we will resume our regular schedule of Masses and Confessions for 
Sundays and weekdays.  The resumption of public Mass is in conjunction with 
gradual opening up of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania.  Precautions against 
the spread of COVID-19 will still be in force.  The Basilica and Chapel will be 
routinely sanitized, a social distancing pattern will be in place, and the faithful will 
be seated in every third pew.  I will send an email this week to all our parishioners 
with more information about our reopening.  The Archbishop has written a letter 
to all of us on the occasion of the reopening.  Please see his letter at                           
http://archphila.org/arise/.  Let us continue to be united in prayer for the end the 
pandemic and for all those who have been so adversely impacted by it.   
 
This Week the Cathedral Chapel is open every day from 9:00 AM to 3:00 PM for 
prayer. Confessions will be available Monday through Saturday at 11:30 AM in 
the Cathedral Chapel.   
 
 Thank you for your support of our Cathedral Parish. You can mail your 
Sunday offerings to the Cathedral Parish Office or make use of the many ways to 
give electronically.  Please see http://cathedralphila.org/donate/.  I am so very 
grateful for your goodness and generosity, especially during these days of the                   
pandemic. 
 
Happy Easter! Happy Pentecost!  
Father Dennis Gill 

http://archphila.org/arise/
http://cathedralphila.org/donate/
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 ARCHDIOCESE OF PHILADELPHIA 
 
 

 
 

 

 

OFFICE of the ARCHBISHOP 

 

  May 28, 2020 
 
 
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 
 
In just a few days, we will celebrate the great Solemnity of Pentecost, the close of Easter Time. In reality, Pentecost is more 
about an opening ð the opening of every member of the Church to a new outpouring of the Holy Spirit in our midst. On the 
first Pentecost, the Holy Spirit gave birth to the real presence of the Risen Lord in his Word, in the Sacraments, and in the 
mission of every Christian. Pentecost this year promises the same for us here in the Archdiocese of Philadelphia. As we begin 
to move carefully out of the isolation caused by the COVID-19 pandemic and once again safely assemble as the Church with 
our Risen Lord, we are called to be open to the same Holy Spirit who resides in the hearts of all who believe . 
 
I am hopeful as we gradually return to our Catholic way of life, that we can do so as a stronger and more vibrant Catholic 
community. The first step is for me personally to tell you it is Time to Come Home. It echoes a call and invitation I made to 
all in the Philadelphia region on the day of my Installation as your new Archbishop. Come Home to listen to the Lordôs                 
saving Word. Come Home to be with him at the altar for his redeeming Sacrifice. Come Home to see him in all who cross 
your paths. For some of you this coming home is as simple as taking your seat in your parish church. For others, who have 
been occasional in the practice of the faith, this coming home is a new commitment to be more faithful in following the Lord. 
For some others, who have become reacquainted with the Church through virtual worship during the pandemic, this coming 
home may be a larger step and we are ready to welcome you. It is time for all to Come Home, renewed by the Holy Spirit! 
 
I am very grateful to all of our priests who served so consistently during the weeks of the pandemic to shepherd their                     
parishioners during such an unprecedented time in our lives. I am thankful to all of the faithful who held fast to living their 
faith in creative ways, especially without the possibility of participating in Mass. As we open our churches for the celebration 
of the Holy Eucharist and the Sacraments during the first weekend of June, I am filled with great joy and hope to see you, 
gathered once again around the altar. The Holy Spirit wants to breathe new life into all of us, his community of missionary 
disciples. Let us respond together with a deeper faith and a joyful heart. Let us respond with a willingness to express this faith 
in our lives and to share it with those the Lord has placed around us. Be assured of my prayers for you as I rely on your              
prayers for me. 
 
        Sincerely in Christ, 

 
 
  
 
 
        Most Reverend Nelson J. P®rez, D.D.  
        Archbishop of Philadelphia 
 
The faithful of the Archdiocese of Philadelphia continue to be dispensed from the obligation to attend Mass on Sundays and 
Holy Days of Obligation until further notice. The faithful also are dispensed this year from their Easter Duty, that is, to                 
receive Holy Communion during Easter Time in the state of grace. 
 
For additional information and resources to assist with the reintegration into parish life, please see Arise: Restoring Catholic 
Life after the Pandemic at http://archphila.org/arise/. 
 
 

 

Haga CLICK AQUI para leer la  Carta Pastoral del Arzobispo P®rez a los fieles por la 
solemnidad de Pentecost®s en espa¶ol 

 
 

http://archphila.org/arise/
http://archphila.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/NJP-Pentecost-Letter-05-27-20-Spanish-with-LH.pdf
http://archphila.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/NJP-Pentecost-Letter-05-27-20-Spanish-with-LH.pdf
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PARISH FINANCIAL SUPPORT 

 
The Financial Support of the Cathedral Parish is the duty 
of our parishioners. Here at the Cathedral Parish we are    
greatly supported as well by our many visitors.  

 
 

 
  
 
 
 
   
 

Thank you very much for your generous financial           
support! 

CATECHETICAL SESSION                

FOR ADULTS  

-Adult faith formation- 

(ÕÛÙÖËÜÊÛÐÖÕȯɯɯ5ÐÙÛÜÌÚɯÈÕËɯ"ÏÙÐÚÛÐÈÕɯ+ÐÍÌ 

 
ɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯ ɯThursday, June 11, 2020, 7:00 PM 

                             Online Meeting  
 

The weekly catechetical session is primarily for the 
adults among us who are preparing to receive the Easter  
Sacraments.  However, anyone interested in the topic 
for better understanding and faith formation is most  
welcome to attend. Anyone, especially our parishioners, 
seeking more information on the reception of the            
Sacraments or assisting as a sponsor, please call the           
Parish Office,  215-561-1313 or email Edward Specht at 
cathedralreligiouseducation@gmail.com  

Please remember these parishioners and friends of the Cathedral Parish in your prayers/ Ora por los enfermos: 
Joan Devlin, Mary Elizabeth Gunson, Sharon Becker, Alan Havelin, Patricia Horton, April de Matto, Stan Pollock, Joshua White, 
Barrett Weiller, Brenden Thomas McCulligan, Joseph Pinto, Jr., Frank and Joan Vara, Janina Bieranowska, Michael McCann , 
Caroline Brennan, Mark Perry, Terry and Dave Dynako,  and those in nursing homes or hospitals and all the sick.. 
Please call the Parish Office with the name of anyone who is sick, to be included in our prayer list. Por favor llame a la oficina 
parroquial para a¶adir a la lista los nombres de personas que est®n enfermas. 

Readings for Mass for this Week 
 

Please see the website of the United States Conference of 
Catholic Bishops: usccb.org/bible/readings 

TEXT TO GIVE IS AVAILABLE FOR THE                           
CATHEDRAL PARISH! 

 

Text at any time, especially for your                                  
Sunday Mass Offering 

 

Please text Cathedral to 215-709-9955  
and follow the link to the on-screen prompts. 

{ǘŀȅ LƴŦƻǊƳŜŘΗ 
 
 

Want to receive updates about news and events at the   
Cathedral directly to your inbox?                                   
Use your cell phone to text  

CATHEDRALPHILLY to 22828  
and follow the directions to be  subscribed to our  

monthly e-newsletter. 

 
 

 
 
Reading I:  Acts 2: 1-11 
The exciting narrative shifts from a room in a ñhouseò 
where tongues of fire appeared over Mary and the 
Apostles to an unidentified gathering place where 
people from many countries hear preaching in their 
own languages. 

Reading II:  I Corinthians 12: 3b-7, 12-13 
The community learns that it is the Spirit who enables 
their belief in the lordship of Jesus.  All gifts come 
from Him, and when the community works together 
for the spread of the Gospel, it functions just like the 
parts of the human body do. 

The Gospel:  John 20: 19-23 
This section returns us to Easter evening, and the 
risen Jesusô appearance in His glorified body. Then 
He confers His peace on the Apostles; shows them 
His scars, and then gives them a commission. 

mailto:cathedralreligiouseducation@gmail.com
usccb.org/bible/readings
https://secure.acceptiva.com/?cst=b48f44
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REFLEXIÓN DEL PÁRROCO 

 
Estimados feligreses, 
 

áHoy es la solemnidad de Pentecost®s! El tiempo de Pascua llega a 
su fin hoy con el derramamiento prometido de Dios, el Esp²ritu Santo,           
sobre todos los miembros de la Iglesia. El Esp²ritu Santo, el Esp²ritu del 
Se¶or resucitado, da a luz a la misi·n de Cristo en los corazones de todos 
los que creen. Nuestra respuesta principal a la misi·n de Cristo en el mundo 
es nuestra santidad personal, viviendo la vida cristiana con la ayuda de los 
dones y frutos del Esp²ritu Santo. A medida que salimos del aislamiento del 
COVID-19, hag§moslo con una nueva seriedad sobre nuestro amor a Dios 
y nuestro servicio al pr·jimo. Permitamos que el Esp²ritu Santo renueve 
verdaderamente nuestras vidas y nos ayude a ser sus testigos en el mundo. 
áVen, esp²ritu santo! 
 
Esta es la Oraci·n colecta para la Misa por la solemnidad de Pentecost®s. 
Por favor agr®galo a tus oraciones hoy. 
 

Dios nuestro, que por el misterio de la festividad 
que hoy celebramos santificas  a tu Iglesia, 
extendida por todas las naciones, 
concede al mundo entero los dones del Esp²ritu Santo 
y contin¼a obrando en el coraz·n de tus fieles 
las maravillas que te dignaste realizer en los  
comienzos de la predicaci·n evang®lica. 
Por nuestro Se¶or Jesucristo, tu Hijo. 
que vive y reina contigo 
en la unidad del Esp²ritu Santo, 
y es Dios por los siglos de los siglos. 

 
El Arzobispo P®rez ha anunciado la reanudaci·n de la                       

celebraci·n p¼blica de la Santa Misa que comenzar§ el pr·ximo s§bado 
por la ma¶ana, 6 de junio de 2020, en la Arquidi·cesis de Filadelfia. Nos 
regocijamos en el esperado final de nuestro ayuno eucar²stico impuesto con 
las precauciones necesarias debido al COVID-19. El pr·ximo s§bado, 
reanudaremos nuestro horario regular de misas y confesiones para los               
domingos y d²as laborables. La reanudaci·n de la misa p¼blica est§ en                  
conjunci·n con la apertura gradual de la Commonwealth de Pennsylvania. 
Las precauciones contra la propagaci·n de COVID-19 seguir§n vigentes. 
La Bas²lica y la Capilla ser§n desinfectadas de manera rutinaria, se                    
establecer§ un patr·n de distanciamiento social y los fieles se sentar§n en 
cada tercer banco. Enviar® un correo electr·nico esta semana a todos               
nuestros feligreses con m§s informaci·n sobre nuestra reapertura. El               
Arzobispo nos ha escrito una carta a todos con motivo de la reapertura. Por 
favor vea su carta en http://archphila.org/arise/. Sigamos unidos en oraci·n 
por el fin de la pandemia y por todos aquellos que se han visto tan                    
negativamente afectados por ella. 
 

Esta semana, la Capilla de la Catedral est§ abierta todos los d²as 
de 9:00 a.m. a 3:00 p.m. para la oraci·n. Las confesiones estar§n                  
disponibles de lunes a s§bado a las 11:30 a.m. en la Capilla de la Catedral. 
 

Gracias por su apoyo a nuestra parroquia de la Catedral. Puede 
enviar sus ofrendas dominicales por correo a la Oficina de la Parroquia de 
la Catedral o hacer uso de las muchas formas de donar electr·nicamente. 
Por favor, visite http://cathedralphila.org/donate/. Estoy muy agradecido 
por su bondad y generosidad, especialmente durante estos d²as de la                
pandemia. 
 
áFelices Pascuas! áFeliz d²a de Pentecost®s!  
Padre Dennis Gill 
 

La Misión de la Catedral Basílica 
de Santos Pedro y Pablo 

 

La Parroquia Catedral sirve a todos los que 
vienen a la Iglesia Madre de la Arquidi·cesis 
de Filadelfia como una comunidad cat·lica 
romana vibrante en el centro de la ciudad. 
Profesamos nuestra fe cat·lica, servimos a los 
dem§s y damos la bienvenida a todos tal cual 
est§ escrito en la Palabra de Dios y la        
celebraci·n de los Sacramentos de Nuestro 
Se¶or y Salvador Jesucristo. 

Adoptado por el Consejo Pastoral             
Parroquial,  Abril 5, 2016 

El Sacramento del Bautismo en Español 
Julio  26, 2020ð 1:30 PM 

 El Sacramento del Bautismo normalmente se 
celebra en espa¶ol cada 3 meses, el ¼ltimo 
domingo del mes; Por favor hable con el  
Di§cono Epifanio para inscribirse en la 
clase de preparaci·n y para programar el 
Bautismo de su hijo/a. Si su hijo/a es         
mayor de 7 a¶os, el proceso es diferente, 
por favor llame a la oficina parroquial para 
mayor informaci·n. El Sacramento del      
Bautismo normalmente se celebra en ingl®s el 
primer domingo de cada mes. Para m§s     
informaci·n por favor llame a la oficina    
parroquial al 215-561-1313. 

EVENTOS DE INTERES 

 

BOLETIN INFORMATIVO  

Oficina para Católicos Hispanos 

CLICK HERE,                                                               
or go to: http://oficinahispanacatolica.org/wp-
content/uploads/2020/05/Mayo-May-2020.pdf   

Misa Televisada en Español  
 

En UNIVISIčN 65 - Todos los domingos a 
las 6:30 AM  

La Santa Misa Grabada en l²nea 

Caminando a Pentecost®s 
 

Presentado por: 
 Kathia y Andr®s Arango 

 

Cu§ndo: 
S§bados 9:15 PM hasta 10:15 PM 

 

Donde: 
FACEBOOK Live/HispanosPhilly 

 

o llamando al: 1-866-399-8027 
 

ENCUENTRO VIRTUAL JUVENIL 
 

Cu§ndo: 
Martes 8:00 PM  

 

Donde: 
FACEBOOK Live/HispanosPhilly 

 

http://archphila.org/arise/
http://cathedralphila.org/donate/
http://oficinahispanacatolica.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/Mayo-May-2020.pdf
http://oficinahispanacatolica.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/Mayo-May-2020.pdf
http://oficinahispanacatolica.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/Mayo-May-2020.pdf
https://vimeopro.com/catholicphilly/lasantamisa
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Please see the message below and corresponding call to                
action from the Pennsylvania Catholic Conference. Kindly 
consider sharing this information broadly with others. 
Thank you.  
 
Message and Call to Action from the Pennsylvania              
Catholic Conference 
 
Governor Wolf and the PA Department of Education are                
looking to take most of the funding that Congress wants                   
distributed equitably in COVID-19 relief to ALL schools 
in PA and across the country.  
  
Pennsylvania received $471 million in funding from                
Washington. But PCC Education Director Sean McAleer 
says ñthe Pennsylvania Department of Education (PDE) 
created its own set of rules to distribute that money that 
blatantly ignores federal guidance. The end result signifi-
cantly lowers the amounts to be given to Catholic and non-
public school students.ò 
  
McAleer broke down the disparity this way: ñthe Wolf                  
Administration is calling for roughly $19 million to go to               
Catholic and nonpublic schools students, while Washing-
ton is calling for $66 million. The Wolf administration is                              
misappropriating some $47 million in federal funds and 
harming families who have chosen to send their children to 
Catholic and nonpublic schools.ò  
  
"Catholic and nonpublic school students matter," said 
McAleer. "We are asking Mr. Wolf And Education                 
Secretary Pedro Rivera to please follow the federal               
guidelines! In a time when thousands of Pennsylvaniaôs 
children and families are suffering and struggling to make 
ends meet, the administration has chosen to cause further 
harm by refusing to allocate money as directed by the              
federal government.ò  

Please urge Governor Wolf and Secretary of Education                  
Gerald Zahorchak to not divert Federal CARES Act                
Money from Catholic and nonpublic schools. Click the link 
below to log in and send your message: https://
www.votervoice.net/BroadcastLinks/
R_EYF60cmCElHGvzjZPvOA  

Contact information for Governor Wolf can be found at  
https://www.governor.pa.gov/contact/#OnlineForm.  

You can find contact information for your local state                           
representative and senator by visiting  
https://www.pacatholic.org/resources/voter-voice/?
vvsrc=%2fAddress.  

 

Statement from the Archdiocese Regarding the 
Project Resumption of the Public Celebration of 
Mass in the Five-County Region  
 
In mid-March, the celebration of public Mass was                        
suspended in the Archdiocese of Philadelphia and the             
obligation for the faithful to attend Mass was dispensed. 
Those decisions were not made lightly and were always 
intended to be temporary measures. 
  
They were made out of necessity for the common good and 
in recognition of the fact that all of us share a responsibility 
for the preservation of public health, especially in the midst 
of the COVID-19 pandemic. During this unprecedented 
time, the Archdiocese has made every effort to provide for 
the spiritual needs of the faithful as well as the temporal 
needs of those who benefit from its many charitable works. 
  
It is important to note that Catholic churches in the                   
Archdiocese have never been closed. Local parish churches 
have remained open for private prayer as well as the                
celebration of the Sacraments Baptism, Penance,                       
Matrimony, and funeral Masses at the discretion of the         
local pastor and with respect for guidelines from public 
health officials as they have evolved over time. 
  
Based on recent statements from government officials at 
the state level, it is anticipated that the five-county region 
comprising the Archdiocese of Philadelphia will move into 
the ñyellowò phase of the statewide re-opening plan by    
Friday, June 5th. As such, it is projected that the                     
celebration of daily and Sunday Masses will resume 
beginning on Saturday, June 6th. 
  
The administration of the Archdiocese has been working in 
consultation with public health officials to ensure that such 
a resumption takes place within the context of state                  
approved guidelines and is actively working to provide 
appropriate guidance to its clergy so that all will be as               
prepared as possible when the public celebration of Mass 
begins again. All of us are eager to open the doors of 
Church wide for the celebration of the Holy Eucharist. 
 
For more information, please go to: Archdiocese announces 
projected date of Saturday, June 6 to resume public Masses  

Current Directives Regarding the Sacraments                
during the COVID19 Restrictions  

 
Liturgical Directives for the Restricted ñYellowò Phase  

https://www.votervoice.net/BroadcastLinks/R_EYF60cmCElHGvzjZPvOA
https://www.votervoice.net/BroadcastLinks/R_EYF60cmCElHGvzjZPvOA
https://www.votervoice.net/BroadcastLinks/R_EYF60cmCElHGvzjZPvOA
https://www.governor.pa.gov/contact/#OnlineForm
https://www.pacatholic.org/resources/voter-voice/?vvsrc=%2fAddress.
https://www.pacatholic.org/resources/voter-voice/?vvsrc=%2fAddress.
http://archphila.org/statement-from-the-archdiocese-of-philadelphia-regarding-the-projected-resumption-of-the-public-celebration-of-mass-in-the-five-county-region/
http://archphila.org/statement-from-the-archdiocese-of-philadelphia-regarding-the-projected-resumption-of-the-public-celebration-of-mass-in-the-five-county-region/
http://archphila.org/statement-from-the-archdiocese-of-philadelphia-regarding-the-projected-resumption-of-the-public-celebration-of-mass-in-the-five-county-region/
http://archphila.org/statement-from-the-archdiocese-of-philadelphia-regarding-the-projected-resumption-of-the-public-celebration-of-mass-in-the-five-county-region/
http://archphila.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/Directives-Restricted-Period-5-27.pdf
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Gifts vs. Fruits of the Holy Spirit 
 

 This Sunday, we celebrate the Solemnity of Pentecost. Pentecost remembers in a                  
particular way the descent of the Holy Spirit upon the disciples following Jesusô                   
Ascension to the Fatherôs right hand. Some refer to Pentecost as the ñBirthdayò of the 
Church. It is by way of the Holy Spirit that the fruits of Christôs Passion, Death and             
Resurrection are applied to each and every believer in and through Baptism. At Baptism 
we are washed clean of Original Sin and by dying a death like Christôs so become sharers 
in his Resurrection (cf. Rom 6:8). Baptism is our gateway to life in the Spirit and the 
door that gives us access to the other Sacraments1.  
 

Confirmation is the Sacrament by which the members of Christôs Body, the Church, are 
more perfectly bound to the Church and are enriched with a special strength of the Holy 
Spirit2. One aspect of that special strength we focus on especially as persons prepare to 
receive Confirmation are the ñGifts of the Holy Spirit.ò  
 

The Gifts of the Holy Spirit help us to live out our Christian lives to the full. They are 
permanent dispositions or habits that make a person docile or open to following the 
promptings of the Holy Spirit. They belong in their fullness to Jesus Christ. They                  
complete and perfect the virtues of those who receive them and make them ready to obey 
divine inspirations from the Holy Spirit. The Gifts are seven in number: Wisdom, 
Knowledge, Understanding, Counsel, Fortitude, Piety (Reverence) and Fear of the Lord 
(Wonder and Awe).  
 

A traditional Novena Prayer offered during the days leading up to the Solemnity of             
Pentecost does an excellent job summarizing what each gift does in the life of the                 
faithful. There, we pray: 
 

O Lord Jesus Christ Who, before ascending into heaven did promise to 
send the Holy Spirit to finish Your work in the souls of Your Apostles 
and Disciples, deign to grant the same Holy Spirit to me that He may 
perfect in my soul, the work of Your grace and Your love. Grant me the 
Spirit of Wisdom that I may despise the perishable things of this world 
and aspire only after the things that are eternal, the Spirit of                   
Understanding to enlighten my mind with the light of Your divine 
truth, the Spirit on Counsel that I may ever choose the surest way of 
pleasing God and gaining heaven, the Spirit of Fortitude that I may 
bear my cross with You  and that I may overcome with courage all the 
obstacles that oppose my salvation, the Spirit of Knowledge that I may 
know God and know myself and grow perfect in the science of the 
Saints, the Spirit of Piety that I may find the service of God sweet and 
amiable, and the Spirit of Fear that I may be filled with a loving                
reverence towards God and may dread in any way to displease Him. 
Mark me, dear Lord with the sign of Your true disciples, and animate 
me in all things with Your Spirit. Amen3. . 

 
If we are truly intent on living the Christian life and becoming saints, we need to take 
advantage of these great Gifts from God our Father. In the days ahead it may be helpful 
to identify one gift in particular and learn more about it. More importantly it may be 
helpful to pray for and especially focus on exercising that gift today. After all, nothing 
delights the gift-giver more and seeing his gifts going to good use.          
 

    
       Fr. Matthew Biedrzycki 
ñññññññññññññ 
1 
Catechism of the Catholic Church (CCC) 1213 
2 CCC 1286 
3 Novena to the Holy Spirit for the Seven Gifts, EWTN.com - https://www.ewtn.com/catholicism/devotions/novena-to-the-holy-spirit
-for-the-seven-gifts-309 
 

Communion for the Sick 

The priests of the Cathedral of 
SS. Peter and Paul are                   
anxious to serve the spiritual 
needs of their Catholic brothers 
and sisters who live in                     
Residences such as  Atria,       
Kennedy House, Penn Center 
House, Riverside Presbyterian, 
Watermark, Spring Garden 
Towers, and anyone else who 
may be confined to their 
homes . Therefore, if you are 
aware of anyone who would like 
a priest to visit and administer 
the Sacrament of  Penance, the 
Sacrament of the Sick, and Holy 
Communion, please let us know. 
There is no better way that we 
can emulate Jesus Christ than by 
sharing his love with all whom 
he places in our paths, especially 
the sick and the aged who long 
for his healing presence. 
Please pass the above requested 
information on to us by calling 
the Parish Office at                             
215-561-1313. Be assured of the 
love, concern, and prayers of 
your priests at the Cathedral, and 
in your goodness, pray for us 
that we may always be channels 
of Christôs love and peace to 
others. God bless you always 
and in all ways. 

CONTRIBUTION                            

ENVELOPES 
Dear parishioners, we kindly ask 
that you use the contribution-
envelopes that are mailed to your 
home. If for some reason you 
must make use of a different             
envelope, please be sure to                
include on it your parish data 
base identification number (which 
can be found on your regular                
contribution-envelopes). Only 
those offerings which are                      
properly labeled can be reflected 
in your annual statement                                         
declaring tax deductible                     
contributions to the parish. 
      
If you have moved, or are not 
receiving contribution-envelops, 
or if you have any questions 
please contact the Parish Office  
at 215-561-1313. Thank you. 

https://www.ewtn.com/catholicism/devotions/novena-to-the-holy-spirit-for-the-seven-gifts-309
https://www.ewtn.com/catholicism/devotions/novena-to-the-holy-spirit-for-the-seven-gifts-309
http://cathedralphila.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/04/printable-novena-2.pdf
http://cathedralphila.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/04/printable-novena-2.pdf
http://cathedralphila.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/04/printable-novena-2.pdf



